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CHESTERTOWN — The Upper
Shore Regional Council,
which essentially ceased
work in mid-2011, has begun
to pick itself up.
In June the troubled eco-

nomic development body
closed up shop at its office in
the Chestertown Visitors
Center; John Dillman, the
executive director, retired;
and the one full-time assistant
was laid off. The state
Department of Business and
Economic Development
decided to drop all funding for
USRC for July 2011 to June
2012.
But, Commissioner William

Pickrum said Tuesday night,
the three-county board held a
meeting at the Maryland
Association of Counties con-
ference in Cambridge last
week.
Maryland’s five rural region-

al councils consist of three
counties each, most with a
guaranteed minimum state
contribution. 
The state has agreed to pay

“about $75,000,” said
Pickrum, to cover the first six
months of operation in 2012. 
The reprieve came after a

Nov. 4 meeting with state offi-
cials arranged by Cecil 36th
District Delegate Mike
Smigiel.
Kent, Queen Anne’s and

Talbot counties must each
contribute at least $10,000.
Even so, the coffers are

empty, said Commissioner

Alex Rasin, the USRC’s treas-
urer. He said the council can’t
pay any more bills until fund-
ing arrives. “We’re trying to
get the check from the state,”
he said.
According to Pickrum, the

state has signed off on four
projects for the council: a
grain terminal for barges at
Chesapeake City; oyster spat
grants to let watermen plant
seed beds outside the state’s
reserved areas; telemedicine
services; and “a broadband
plan in which we have the
Upper Shore region” served
by some sort of coop or non-
profit. He said the private

internet service companies
on the Upper Shore have not
stepped up to offer service to
homes and businesses even
though “we’ve got the broad-
band cable in the ground.”
At the MACO meeting,

Doris Mason was announced
as the new executive director.
No more information about
her background was avail-
able.
Pickrum said he is the USRC

board’s 2012 chairman. Each
year the chair rotates to a
commissioner from one of the
member counties. He takes
over from Jim Mullin of Cecil
County.

EASTERN NECK — Chesapeake
Marshland NWR Complex
announced last week that
refuge staff will begin period-
ic  prescribed burning on
Eastern Neck National
Wildlife Refuge through
April 15.
Prescribed burning assists

in the control of exotic and
invasive plant species on the
refuge. During the summer
and fall of 2011, sections of
marsh and forest habitats
were treated with herbicides
to control a variety of invasive
plants. The burns will help to
remove the dense layer of
dead vegetation, to facilitate
cropland management,
reduce hazard fuels, and pro-
mote the germination of
native plants.
In addition, some areas of

grasslands will be burned to
control woody shrubs that
are invading the field areas.
The grassland fields are
maintained as a nesting and
stopover area for native and

migratory songbirds and but-
terflies.
All prescribed fires will be

coordinated through the
Maryland Department of
Natural Resources’ Forest
Service and Kent County fire
companies. Residents who
see fires and smoke associat-
ed with the burns can be
assured that these burns are
being conducted utilizing fire
prescriptions and methods
which minimize impacts to
the environment and ensure
public and firefighter safety.
All burns will be conducted

by the Blackwater NWR fire
staff. It is possible that some
small areas of the refuge may
be closed to the public on the
day of the burn due to smoke
and public safety issues.
Signs will be posted to advise
the public of any such clo-
sures.
Each prescribed fire plan

contains a prescription — a
set of parameters that define
when fire managers can initi-

ate burning based on envi-
ronmental factors such as
wind, relative humidity, tem-
perature and expected
weather patterns, and on fuel
conditions. If all prescription
parameters within a fire’s
plan are not met, the fire will
not be started. 
Additional information may

be requested by contacting
the Eastern Neck NWR
office at 410-639-7056; or Art
Canterbury, fire manage-
ment officer at Blackwater
NWR, at 410-228-2692 ext.
128.
For more information about

the U.S. Fish and Wildlife
Service visit www.fws.gov.
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Prescribed burning is
planned at the ENNWR

STILL POND — Above, volunteer
Tom Martin of Still Pond knocks

apart damaged shelving pulled
from Still Pond's Covington

Store, Sunday. Still Pond
Preservation Inc. has signed a

lease-purchase agreement on the
fire-damaged building which was
built about 1870. During the first
of two cleanup weekends volun-

teers and board members began
removing debris from the large

upstairs apartment and the first-
floor storefront. Cleanup contin-
ues on Saturday and Sunday. At

right, board member Terry
Rabinowitz carries a fire extin-
guisher to the metal recycling

pile. The non-profit plans to
clean up and stabilize the build-
ing until a preservation-minded
buyer can put it to use. To help,
e-mail walter@loblolly.biz or call

410-348-2120, or see
www.stillpondmd.com.

DAMAGED BUILDING GETS TLC
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By KEVIN HEMSTOCK
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MILLINGTON — The town council will consider
how to penalize utility bill slackers at a special
workshop meeting later this month.
At the regular meeting Tuesday night,

Councilman C.J. Morales said that he had
researched other towns to see how they were
dealing with utility customers who didn’t pay
their bills. While each town had a different
protocol for collecting overdue payments –
including cutoffs in some cases – “they all
worked with the people,” Morales said.
Towns researched included Galena, Rock

Hall and Chesapeake City, he said.
One concern is when a landlord has failed to

pay a utility bill but has taken money from his
tenants. Councilwoman Sadonna Clough said
it would be wrong to shut off water on the ten-
ants who have paid a utility fee to the landlord.
“Our deal is with the landowner,”

Councilman Dennis Hager said.
Morales recommended they have a separate

workshop.
“We need to do something and we need to

stick with it, but we need to be fair,” he said.
On a similar topic, Hager said the town’s 5-

percent per-month late payment charge is
excessive. He said it amounts to an effective
70-percent yearly charge and that “puts us in
the category of payday lenders,” he said.
“I was really more than just a little appalled by

that,” he said, adding that he didn’t believe it
was the town’s original intention to charge
such a fee. “We might as well be money
lenders in the temple,” he said.

That issue should also be discussed at the
planned workshop, said Mayor Ed Robinson.
A date for the workshop is Jan. 31 at 6:30 p.m.

Sheriff’s Report

Chief Deputy Jim Culp gave the monthly
Kent County Sheriff’s Office report. He said
there were 33 speed assignments in
December, with 52 warnings and 13 citations
issued. There was one criminal case involving
the theft of items from a motor vehicle.
Additionally, in the special overtime program,
there were five hours of foot patrol and 14.5
hours of vehicle patrol resulting in 27 warn-
ings and 11 citations.

In Other Business:

•The council introduced the updated zoning
ordinance approved for consideration last
month by the planning commission. A public
hearing has been scheduled for March 13.
•Robinson said he would ask Elizabeth

Beckley to attend the next meeting to be
sworn in for another term on the Board of
Appeals.
•The regular meeting was preceded by a

closed session to discuss “water system litiga-
tion.” All five council members attended the
meeting with attorneys G. Mitchell Mowell
and Richard Schimel to “discuss the court’s
memorandum and order for summary judge-
ment,” according to the mandatory closing
statement.

Utility payments policy eyed

Regional council hires director


